Several major QAJP achievements in 2021 include:

We established Burlington monthly meeting as the repository for the Isaacs-Rawitscher Memorial Fund, whose managers will award $1000 travel grants to Friends who go to Palestine.  

We supported the work of Friends attempting to convince NEYM (Quakers throughout these six northeastern states) to support AFSC’s No Way To Treat A Child campaign by endorsing H.R 2590.

We distributed Queer Palestine and the Empire of Critique by Sa’ed Atshan, using funds from NEYM’s Legacy Grant, among Yearly Meeting leaders who would then place the books in their monthly meeting libraries. Info here. 

Other developments this year include:

We organized a webinar, Strategies and actions to bring a just peace to Palestine- Israel with Leila Farsakh and Jeff Halper. Using the platform of the Community Church in Boston we plan to organize more webinars. We will also help with Jeff’s projected US tour later in 2022. Watch the recording.

Two of our members now serve on the Israel Palestine Working Group, officially recognized by the Permanent Board of New England Yearly Meeting; consequently, we have changed our  group’s name to “Quakers Advocating Justice for Palestine”.
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We support preparations for two of our members to travel to Palestine in 2022.

We encourage Friends to become involved with No Rugers 2 Israel campaign and to make use of AFSC’s “Counting the Shots” website.

We educate Friends on the meaning of anti-Semitism and settler colonialism.

We continue to maintain neym-ip.org as an active website.
